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 Date: August 1, 2012 E-Mail:  david.fox@ct.gov  

 Subject: New Water Storage Tank, West Hartford 
 
 The Department of Energy & Environmental Protection has received the Notice of Scoping 
for the proposed project to construct a 2.5 million gallon concrete water storage tank northeast of 
Reservoir 1 at the Metropolitan District Commission’s water treatment facility in West Hartford.  
The following comments are submitted for your consideration. 
 
 Any inland wetlands or watercourses at the site are regulated by the local inland wetlands 
agency, pursuant to section 22a-42 of the Connecticut General Statutes (CGS).  Many local 
agencies have established setback or buffer areas that require review and approval of activities 
within these upland areas adjacent to wetlands or watercourses.  The local agency should be 
contacted regarding permit requirements. 
 
 If the tank is to be tested and disinfected, the discharge would be covered by the General 
Permit for the Discharge of Hydrostatic Pressure Testing Wastewater (DEP-PERD-GP-011).  
This general permit applies to all discharges of waters used to test the structural integrity of new 
or used tanks and pipelines that hold or transfer drinking water, sewage, or natural gas.  The 
general permit contains pH, chlorine, oil and grease, and suspended solids limits which will need 
to be complied with during the testing and verified through monitoring.  Registration is required 
to be submitted to the Department in order for the discharges to be authorized by this general 
permit.  A fact sheet, the general permit which includes the registration form, titled Notice of 
Coverage, and the Application Transmittal form may be downloaded at: Hydrostatic GP  
 
 The Natural Diversity Data Base, maintained by DEEP, contains no records of extant 
populations of Federally listed endangered or threatened species or species listed by the State, 
pursuant to section 26-306 of the CGS, as endangered, threatened or special concern at either 
project area.  This information is not the result of comprehensive or site-specific field 
investigations.  Also, be advised that this is a preliminary review.  A more detailed review may 
be conducted as part of any subsequent environmental permit applications submitted to DEEP 
for the proposed site.  Consultation with the Natural Diversity Data Base should not be 
substituted for on-site surveys required for environmental assessments.  The extent of 
investigation by competent biologist(s) of the flora and fauna found at the site would depend on 
the nature of the existing habitat(s).  If field investigations reveal any Federal or State listed 
species, please contact the DEEP Geologic & Natural History Survey at 860-424-3540. 
 

mailto:david.fox@ct.gov
http://www.ct.gov/dep/cwp/view.asp?a=2709&q=324212&depNav_GID=1643#HydrostaticGP


Cameron Walden - 2 - August 1, 2012 

 Thank you for the opportunity to review this project.  If there are any questions concerning 
these comments, please contact me. 
 
 
cc: Robert Hannon, DEEP/OPPD 
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